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David Fowler 
Principal Planning Officer  
London Borough of Camden  

Email: David.fowler@camden.gov.uk; Planning.obligations@camden.gov.uk  

Dear David,  

Amendment to S106 Agreement: Local Recruitment Strategy (Clause 4.13) 
I hope you have been keeping well through these uncertain times we are currently facing. As you will see 
from my new email address, I have recently joined RPS and therefore re-joined Paul with working for the 
Francis Crick Institute once again.  

It is my understanding that meetings were held prior to Covid-19 whereby Rosie Waldron from the Crick was 
working collaboratively with Officers at Camden Council to prepare a replacement Local Recruitment 
Strategy. This report has now been finalised and is attached.  

In accordance with the Section 106 Agreement in place, I would like to request that this Local Recruitment 
Strategy replaces the version dated September 2014. The attached document has been prepared, as 
indicated above, with Kate Gibbs in the Strategic Lead Economic Growth team. I have attached a copy of her 
email confirming agreement to the attached. This is dated 11th September 2020 and addressed to Rosie. I 
would be grateful if you could update me once this has been completed.   

I trust you will find the attached to be in order, but should you have any queries on the above, please do not 
hesitate to contact me.  

Best wishes,  
 
Anna Murray 
Senior Planner 
anna.murray@rpsgroup.com 
+44 20 3961 0508 
 
 
 
cc: Paul Willmott, RPS Group 
 Nick Carter, Francis Crick Institute 
 Darren Warrington, Francis Crick Institute 
 Kate Gibbs, London Borough of Camden 
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